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Mr Kgoshi L C Mothiba to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry: 

Whether the principles contained in the document issued by his department entitled Assuring that the needs of the poor are met have been applied to the Tugela area of KwaZulu-Natal; if not, why not; if so (a) what progress has been made in this regard, (b) what costs were involved and (c) how many jobs have been created?
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REPLY:

The document entitled Assuring that the needs of the poor are met was actually the forerunner to the Government's Free Basic Water Policy.  It recognised that many of our poor were not able to benefit from the schemes built for them, as they could not afford to pay the required operating costs involved.  The document stated that all must have access to a basic supply of water and that this could be achieved through cross-subsidisation at a retail level and through the judicious use of the equitable share.  I am glad to say that the Free Basic Water Policy applies these principles.

As regards the Tugela area of KwaZulu-Natal I can report that:

1. uThukela District Municipality

· The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry, under its Community Water Supply and Sanitation (CWSS) Capital Programme, has spent an amount of R80,67 million in this area and created a total of 2 830 jobs.

· Of the six local municipalities three, namely Emnambithi/Ladysmith, Okhahlamba and Umtshezi, have implemented a free basic water policy.

· In the district as a whole, 270 000 people out of a total population of 567 000 (47%) are currently receiving free basic water.

2. uMzinyathi District Municipality

· My Department, under its CWSS Capital Programme, has spent R69,47million in this area and created 1 978 jobs.

· Of the four local municipalities two, namely Endumeni and Umvoti, have implemented a free basic water policy.

· In the district as a whole, 40 600 people out of a total population of 420 700 (10%) are currently receiving free basic water.
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3. amaJuba District Municipality

· My Department, under its CWSS Capital Programme, has spent R28,77million in this area and created 656 jobs.

· The three Local municipalities, namely Emnambithi/Ladysmith, Okhahlamba and Umtshezi, have implemented a free basic water policy.

· In the district as a whole, 26 300 people out of a total population of 448 000 (6%) are currently receiving free basic water.

In summary I can say that in the Tugela area of KwaZulu-Natal my Department has spent nearly R179 million, created 5 464 jobs and are supplying free basic water to  about 337 000 people*.  From the above it is obvious that progress has been slowest in the newly created municipalities of uMzinyathi and amaJuba, which have capacity constraints.  My Department, through its KwaZulu-Natal Regional Office and more particularly its Free Basic Water Provincial Support Unit is, however, doing its utmost to assist these municipalities build capacity.

(* of which 215 000 are classified as poor and earning less than R800 per month).

